
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
 
DATE: May 16, 2018 
 
TO: Dan Duchniak 
 
FROM: Kelly Zylstra 
 
RE: Replacement Vehicle for Truck 6  
 
 
Proposals to replace WWU fleet #6, a 2008 Ford Ranger pick-up, with 2-wheel drive and 79,000 miles 
were due at 3pm on May 15th. 
 
Ford Rangers are no longer in production in the US; Ford plans to replace the line with production 
starting in 2019 but with a size similar to their F150 series.  As a result, we are requesting proposals for 
1) 2018 or a current model 2-wheel drive Chevy Colorado extended cab, or 2) GMC Canyon extended 
cab pick-up truck with 6’ box and accessories.  

 
Funds will be taken from Capital Fleet Account #3920 for this vehicle. The account has $36,590 
remaining. 
 
The proposals were requested from four dealers; however only one submitted.   
 
Ewald Automotive Group of Hartford submitted a proposal for a 2019 Chevy Colorado in the amount of 
$26,121.50.  The trade in value for the 2008 Ford Ranger is $4,000.00, the bid was reduced to 
$22,121.50.  
 
Production starts on July 16, 2018 and deliver expected approximately 10 weeks later. 
 
Recommended Motion: Approve the purchase of a 2019 Chevy Colorado from Ewald Automotive Group 
of Hartford in the amount of $22,121.50 with the trade in of Truck 6, a 2008 Ford Ranger. 


	TO: Dan Duchniak

